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excited all over again

"the eyes of your understanding being enlightened; that 
you may know what is the hope of His calling, what are 
the riches of the glory of His inheritance in the 
saints." eph 1:18

there were so many that thought our Lord would come 
last year, myself among them.  we looked to the feast 
of tabernacles and the shemitahs and all seemed to be 
lining up.  needless to say, many were disappointed 
last september.  disappointed but not left without 
hope.

we know and can discern the times and seasons.  we know 
the nation of israel was reborn for such a time as 
this.  we have seen and felt the birth pains in an 
increasing intensity.  we have felt the darkness and 
evil trying to distort all that is good and right.  we 
have felt creation itself groaning in expectation as 
volcanoes and earthquakes grow in number and intensity.

recently, i have had a renewal of expectancy enter my 
heart and a sense of immediacy rise in my spirit...  
what we do must be done now.  i have felt this so much 
that i have delayed the writing that was supposed to go 
out today and am sending this one instead.

i'm not gifted at studied dates and times and and 
confirming correlations planted in different 
scriptures, but God gives the spirit of revelation to 
those appointed for such task.  revelation does not 



come all at once.  it comes at the appointed time as 
scriptures and understanding were sealed up to be 
revealed in their time.

our Lord is now unsealing some of those "hidden" 
things.  "declaring the end from the beginning, and 
from ancient times things that are not yet done, 
saying, ‘My counsel shall stand, and I will do all My 
pleasure.'" isa 46:10  has He spoken and it not come to 
past?  the fulfillment of prophecy is our assurance 
that He alone is God and not some man-made idol that 
can nether see or hear.  "their idols are silver and 
gold, the work of men’s hands.  they have mouths, but 
they do not speak; eyes they have, but they do not see; 
they have ears, but they do not hear; noses they have, 
but they do not smell." psa 115:4-6

yes, our God is the true God.  the One and only "who 
gives life to the dead and calls those things which do 
not exist as though they did." rom 4:17  past, present 
and future are all wrapped up in Him.  this is our 
appointed time in His schedule and we must not look 
back with longing at anything here the way lot's wife 
did.  our eyes are firmly fixed on the hope set before 
us.

now, what got me so excited it caused my spirit to leap 
within me as the unborn child, john the baptist, leaped 
in his mother's womb?  it was a video on youtube 
presented by a ministry i follow and trust.  it is 
almost an hour long and i honestly didn't grasp 
understanding on all the numbers and explanations in 
one viewing, but my spirit witnessed to it's 
authenticity.  i challenge everyone to watch it and 



search the scriptures for their own confirmation.  
that's where all truth lies.

we are not predicting the day or the hour of His coming 
for us.  scripture clearly says no one knows, only the 
Father.  but like the loving Father He is, He has not 
left His chosen ones in the dark.  we see things that 
are hidden from others.  things are being revealed for 
this time that have been hidden, waiting for the time.  
i hope you will check out this video on youtube.  the 
deeper you get into it, the more revelation there is.  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aw2p06bgyKg

"but I say to you, I will not drink of this fruit of 
the vine from now on until that day when I drink it new 
with you in My Father’s kingdom." matt 26:29  friends, 
Jesus is getting ready to take another drink and He 
wants to share it with each of us.  be firm in what you 
believe and where you stand!  be very, very sure you 
will be there for the wedding feast.  even now, my 
spirit can almost envision the new jerusalem descending 
as a bride adorned for her husband.  join me in 
anticipation of coming events.  maranatha!


